
 

Mitigating Wetland Impacts 

The Lester Road corridor, and the southern portion of the Airport Parkway 
corridor, is flanked by the Lester Road Wetland Complex. This important 
natural heritage feature is designated as a Provincially Significant Wetland 
(PSW) and designated accordingly in the City of Ottawa Official Plan. 
Portions of this wetland are also located in the National Capital 
Commission's Greenbelt. In accordance with the Provincial Policy 
Statement, municipal infrastructure is permitted to pass through PSWs. 

A mitigation strategy will be created that has the purpose of mitigating the 
project's impacts on the wetland, and that pursues the principle of "net 
environmental gain". Potential impacts that have been identified 
include: 

• Physical displacement of wetland area. The Preliminary Preferred 
Design indicates a required right-of-way (ROW) that effects 
approximately 2.99ha of the wetland, along Lester Road 

• Effects on vegetation and habitats 
• Effects on surface drainage and watercourses that either cross or run 

along the roadway 
• Effects on groundwater resources (including the water table) 
• Effects on the ability of animals to cross under or across the widened 

roadways 
• Wide-area effects pertaining to increased corridor lighting, traffic, noise, 

etc 

It is important to note that no species at risk have been identified along the 
project limits. Additional field studies completed in spring 2015 corroborate 
the existing information for the area. 

The mitigation strategy will be prepared by the City in collaboration with 
the NCC and input of key agencies as appropriate. The objectives of the 
strategy will be documented as part of the environmental study report and 
the details will be confirmed as part of Phase 5 of the Municipal Class EA 
process. 
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